
Thursday 6 February 2025 

 
Dear Friends,  

Our reading for this coming Sunday’s gospel is the calling of the disciples from Luke’s gospel (Luke 

5.1-11). In the calling of the first disciples, we are invited into a journey of radical transformation. 

The disciples are not called because of their perfection, their status, or their worthiness. They are 

called because of Jesus’ love and the invitation to join in the mission of God. The challenge for us, 
as modern disciples, is the same. Jesus calls us to follow Him, often in the midst of our everyday 

struggles, to trust in His authority, and to let go of what we think we need in order to follow His 

lead. The invitation is not just to be part of a religious group - it is to be a part of something much 

bigger, a mission to bring God’s kingdom to earth. Just as Jesus did not come to heal only the body 

but also the soul, He calls us to follow Him not just for personal salvation but to be part of His 

redemptive work in the world. The call to discipleship is a call to be “fishers of people” to share the 

love and hope of the gospel with others, to heal, restore, and reconcile the brokenness of the 

world. 

Jesus’ call to the first disciples is both a moment of awe and an invitation into deep waters. It 

challenges us to go beyond our comfort zones, to obey when things appear to not make sense, and 

to trust in His power even when we are uncertain But ultimately, it is a call to follow Him in the 

most profound way possible—a way that transforms our hearts, our lives, and the world around us. 

 
The Call of the Disciples by Malcolm Guite  

 

He calls us all to step aboard his ship, 

Take the adventure on this morning’s wing, 

Raise sail with him, launch out into the deep, 

Whatever storms or floods are threatening. 

If faith gives way to doubt, or love to fear, 

Then, as on Galilee, we’ll rouse the Lord, 

For he is always with us and will hear 

And make our peace with his creative Word, 

Who made us, loved us, formed us and has set 

All his beloved lovers in an ark; 

Borne upwards by his Spirit, we will float 

Above the rising waves, the falling dark, 

As fellow pilgrims, driven towards that haven, 

Where all will be redeemed, fulfilled, forgiven. 

 

With prayers and blessings from the Richmond clergy team,    
Anne, Charlie and Joe  

 

This letter was written by The Revd Joe Moore 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

Please pray for: 

… Fr. Jamil Khadir and the Anglican congregations in Nablus in the West Bank; for the 

peace of Jerusalem, release of hostages and for an end to conflict 

… Christ Church, the Anglican Church in Kyiv, and the people of Ukraine 

… Christ’s School, and other schools in the parish 

…Richmond Soup Kitchen, for all guests and volunteers 

… the sick and those in need - Liz Velluet, Marc Cranfield-Adams, Barbara Adamson, Epp Jones, 

Sarah Pryce, Jo Ryeland 

… the departed, may they rest in peace - Alfred Davies, Terence Abel, Gill Doling, Isabelle 

Szmigin, Marianthe Conway, Valerie Llewellyn   

 



Please note that the Prayer List is renewed at the beginning of each month. 

If you would like your own name added, simply email the parish office.   
If you would like to add someone’s name, please ensure you have their agreement, if at all possible.  

________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Church, Community and other news: 

 

NEW: Appointment process for new RTM Team Rector and Vicar of SMM 

 

A. Update on RTM “Conversations’  

 

Summary of First Congregational Conversation regarding the role and qualities for the 

RTM Team Rector, Vicar of St Mary Magdalene. 2nd February. Following RTM Team 

Service for Candlemass. 

 

Introduction. 

 

Assistant Churchwarden at SMM Bleddyn Phillips spoke to the congregation to explain the process 

by which those attending all three churches could have an input into developing the role profile to 

be used for the new Richmond Team Ministry Team Rector and vicar of St Mary Magdalene.  

 

The role and qualities. 

 

Bleddyn explained that there would be a series of meetings – “conversations” -  organised in each 

of the churches in the coming months at which people could freely express their thoughts and 

feelings about the  qualities  needed in the role of the team rector/vicar of SMM and the priorities 

they think a successful candidate should  focus on.The Archdeacon  would be liaising closely with 

the parish  in the process of  developing and agreeing the profile.  

 

For those who preferred to make their thoughts known on an anonymous basis, there would be a 

box placed at the rear of each church in which people could place written messages (see also 

section B below). 
 

Bleddyn explained that for each church, there were already in place “conversation coordinators” 

for people to approach and make any comments. For St Matthias, these were the churchwardens, 

Sally Gill and Alison Hall; for St John’s, Cathie Kozeluh and at St Mary’s, Bleddyn Phillips and David 

Powell. 

 

Bleddyn also said that after the initial shortlist of candidates was made, each would spend a day in 

Richmond as part of the selection process. This would also enable the candidates to better 

understand the Team and the multifaceted nature of this role. 

 

Timing of the Appointment. 

 

On the question of the timing of the appointment, Churchwarden John Buckingham explained that 

besides the parish profile this depended on finding a new vicarage. The vacancy could not be 

advertised until the sale of the existing vicarage had taken place and a new one identified with the 

purchase well underway.  The vicarage needed to be no more than 15 minutes’ walk from SMM. 

This meant that the post would likely not be advertised until around September 2025. In response 

to a question why the post could not be advertised until then, John explained that it was very 

difficult to find candidates willing to apply for the position unless they knew where they would be 

living.  

 

Ruth Martin was asked to contribute to the discussion due to her experience in the Diocese.  She 

explained that the process of finding an estate agent able to handle both the sale and purchase of 
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the vicarage was underway and that in her experience, it had proved most efficient where one 

agent had handled both the sale and the purchase. In those circumstances, the gap between selling 
the vicarage and purchasing a new one can be as short as 3-4 months. It was not possible for the 

diocese to purchase a new vicarage before the current one had been sold. Ruth also explained that 

vicarages today are the vicar’s private homes for them and their households. 

 

John explained that the SMM office, currently housed in the vicarage basement, was moving to St 

Matthias, pending the redevelopment of the parish rooms. This work on the parish rooms was 

currently out to tender and was expected to begin in April 2025, with an expected completion 

date of April 2026.The parish office would then move from St Matthias to the Parish rooms. The 

administrative team in the office were well advanced in their planning.  

 

Other questions and comments. 

 

Judy Wright and Mary Ricketts both spoke and emphasised the importance of everyone working 

on the profile as collaboratively as possible. The importance of drawing up a ‘job spec’ was 

identified by several present as being critical in helping people understand the role and what might 

be required to fulfil it. [NOTE: this will be followed up asap] 

 

Bleddyn thanked everyone for attending and reminded everyone that this was the first of the 

conversations and that there would be opportunities in each of the churches to contribute and, on 

behalf of the churchwardens, he hoped as many people as possible would do so. The congregation 

thanked Bleddyn. 

 

B. ‘Conversation Boxes’ 

 

To assist in the gathering of as much information as possible from as many parishioners as 

possible, the following message will be placed next to the Conversation/Suggestion Boxes placed 

at the rear of each church:  

 

 

“The suggestion boxes are here placed to encourage people to offer any comments or suggestions 
they may wish to make regarding the qualities, profile and priorities we as a parish might wish to 

be mindful of in appointing our new Team Rector and Vicar of St Mary Magdalene.   

  

People are also encouraged to place any questions or points of clarification they may wish to make 

regarding the process behind such appointment.  These will then be collected from all three 

churches with the aim of drawing together common themes and ideas to help facilitate the 

appointment. 

  

To assist people in this, updates will be provided in the weekly newsletter which hopefully will 

help guide people in their thoughts and comment.” 

 

NEW: Prayer needs 

Sometimes things seem overwhelming. St Paul encourages us to offer everything to God in prayer. 

If you would like us to offer prayers for you or a loved one, the St Mary Magdalene prayer group 

meets regularly to pray in complete confidence over prayers requests made known to us, so 

please be assured that all your requests will be offered to God in prayer. A new email address has 

been set up where you are welcome to send any specific prayer needs that you would like us to 

hold in prayer. The email address is: richmondprayer.request@gmail.com. Please feel free to send 

prayer requests to that address, or you can post a request anonymously on the prayer board at 

the back of St Mary Magdalene. In addition, during the 9.30am service at St Mary Magdalene on the 

2nd Sunday of each month there is the opportunity, if you wish, to receive laying on of hands and 

to be prayed over individually by a member of the team. And, of course, you are more than 

welcome to contact Joe, Anne, Charlie, Ruth Martin or Sue Eastaugh if you would like to talk to 
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someone in confidence or to receive a home visit. If you are feeling lonely, lost or overwhelmed, 

please do reach out to us. 
 

NEW: Free Concert, Sunday 9 February 

A free concert at 3pm entitled 'Song of Songs' including work by Palestrina, at St Elizabeth of 

Portugal Church, in The Vineyard, Richmond. 

 

NEW: Re-Imagine Church - Tuesday 11 Feb 7-8:15pm 

Bishop Martin is hosting a conversation about re-imagining adult learning with Revd Dr 

Nicholas Peacock.  Nicholas will be sharing key ideas and insights from his research into how 

adults learn and how we might approach learning in the parish. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88697540444?pwd=3l3q0HXG0CtscjSIdQkrOKoyg3YMSV.1 

Meeting ID: 886 9754 0444 

Passcode: 514964 

 

Embracing Age Classical Concert, Friday 7 February, 8pm 

An uplifting evening of solo and ensemble classical music. 

St Stephen’s Church, Richmond Road, TW1 2PD. Raising funds for Embracing Age – a local charity 

befriending care home residents. Booking essential at embracingage.org.uk/concert 

 

Gill Doling – Service of Thanksgiving 

We will join together to give thanks to God for Gill and all that she meant to us and to the life of 

the Team and our community, with a Service of Thanksgiving at St Matthias on Thursday 13 

February at 1.45pm. All very welcome.          

 

Calling all teenagers!  

We are starting a new Dinner and Discussion group for teens. Our first session will be on Sunday 

16 February, at 6pm.  

We will be cooking and eating together – and chatting about all manner of things (big and small).  

Nicky Holt and Charlie will be leading the group, together with a different host in a different 

house each month.  

Please contact Charlie for more details: charlie.middleton@richmondteamminstry.org 
07746 695637 

 

Joint services in February 

As a team, we have made a decision to begin celebrating our patronal festivals together: St 

Matthias on 23 February, St John the Divine on 1 June, and St Mary Magdalene on 20 July. 

 

Reflective Walks 2025 

Rev’d Anne’s next reflective walk is on Friday 28 February. If you have walked with Anne and the 

group before then you will automatically receive information to confirm meeting time and place, 

but if this is your first time joining the walk, or you would like some more information, then please 

email Anne  anne.crawford@richmondteamministry.org 
 

World Day of Prayer – Friday 7 March 

2:30pm at Our Lady of Loreto & St Winefride Catholic Church, Kew TW9 3HB  

"Our sisters in The Cook Islands welcome us and lead us for the Day of Prayer 2025. This group 

of 15 islands in the South Pacific Ocean has a rich and colourful Māori heritage and a deep 

connection to nature. Join with us as we pray together and reflect on the theme ‘I made you 

wonderful’." 
 

Giving, one off, regular and planned 

At the end of each service you will find a plate at the back of church for your cash offering. Gift aid 

envelopes are available if you are a UK taxpayer. You can also give by using the card machine.  
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If you can, would you consider making a regular gift to the Richmond Team, for the upkeep of our 

churches and the work of the Team?  
Last year we introduced the Parish Giving Scheme (PGS). Many thanks to those of you have joined 

the scheme. If you are still making regular donations by standing order, envelope or GiveALittle, 

please do switch to PGS if you are able to. This will help us enormously be reducing the amount of 

administration and significantly improving our cashflow. If you have any questions, please contact 

Jackie Harrison or 07747 111525.  

 

Church Services: 

 

St John the Divine’s Sunday service at 11.00am is both in-person and live-streamed via their 

Facebook page. St John’s midweek service takes place on Tuesday evenings with half an hour of 

quiet contemplation focused on the Blessed Sacrament at 6.30pm, followed by the Said Eucharist 

at 7.00pm. The last Tuesday of the month our regular Said Eucharist at 7pm is a Eucharist for 

Healing and Wholeness, with the opportunity to receive the Ministry of Laying on of Hands with 

Prayer and Anointing for yourself or to receive it on someone else’s behalf. All are welcome.  

 

St Mary Magdalene’s Sunday services are at 8.00am, 9.30am, 11.30am (third Sunday only) and 

6.30pm. Our 9.30am service will be live-streamed via St Mary Magdalene Facebook page.  

You can watch the service live as it happens, or once it is uploaded. 

There is a Said Eucharist at 10.00am every Wednesday, followed by coffee. 

 

St Matthias’ 9.30am Sunday service is an in-person service.  The midweek Eucharist at St 

Matthias is held on Thursdays at 10.00am and is followed by coffee and biscuits.  Everyone is very 

welcome to join us.  

 

Orders of service / readings for all three churches can be found on the News page of our website 

– here: https://richmondteamministry.org/news/ 

 

Private Prayer: 

St Mary Magdalene is normally open on Saturdays between 10.00am and 12.00noon, when you can 

light a candle and reflect or meditate. 
The church is also open Monday – Friday, from 8.00am until 3.00pm.  

 

Morning Prayer, Monday – Fridays, at 8.30am: 

Morning Prayer takes place in church and on Teams. We meet at St Matthias on Mondays and 

Fridays, at St John the Divine on Tuesdays, and at St Mary Magdalene on Wednesdays and 

Thursdays.  

We have now moved from Zoom to Microsoft Teams. 

Morning prayer will be here every day: 

Join the meeting now 

Meeting ID: 331 749 912 278 

Passcode: 96s9Aa 

You may already have Teams downloaded on a Microsoft computer. However, if you are joining 

from an iPad or other device, you may need to download the App.  

Please contact Charlie if you have any concerns about this or need a hand with the tech. 

 

 

With best wishes, 

John  

Parish Administrator 

 

 

Parish Office, The Vicarage, Ormond Road, Richmond TW10 6TH 

020 8940 0362 
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Our Privacy Notice can be viewed at: https://richmondteamministry.org/gdpr/ 

 

TO UNSUBSCRIBE FROM THIS EMAIL LIST, PLEASE CLICK HERE 

 

 

 

 

  Click here for St John the Divine's Facebook page 

  Click here for St Mary Magdalene's Facebook page 

  Click here for St Matthias/ Facebook page 

  

http://www.richmondteamministry.org/
https://richmondteamministry.org/gdpr/
mailto:admin@richmondteamministry.org?subject=UNSUBSCRIBE
http://facebook.com/StJohntheDivineRTM
http://facebook.com/StMaryMagdaleneRTM
https://www.facebook.com/StMatthiasRichmond

